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April 15-17 - Black Powder Spring Fling 

April 17 - Cowboy Rust Remover 9 am 

May - range closed 

May 14 - Range clean up day 10 am  

June 12 - .22 Novelty Fun Shoot 10 am 

June 16-19 Black Powder Cartridge Match 

June 30-July 4 - Palmer’s Gulch Cowboy Action  

July 10 - Pistol Fun Shoot 

July 17 - Cowboy introduction shoot  

Aug 25-Sept 5 - Rendezvous  

Sept 18 - Cowboy windup 

ment changes this and/or 
other parts of the Com-
mon Sense Firearm Li-
censing Act that the Con-
servatives recently put 
into place.  There has 
been a petition circulating 
to request that this Act be 

left as is. 

These are the highlights 
that will affect many of us.  
Please contact me for ad-
ditional details or clarifica-

tion. 

-------------------------- 

Any of you firearm owners 
that still have a Posses-
sion Only License (POL)  
that has not yet expired 
(check the date on the 
front of the card) may now 
use it as a Possession 
Acquisition License (PAL).  
When you apply for re-
newal you will be issued a 

proper PAL card.  

 Bill C-42, the Common 
Sense Firearm Licensing 
Act, was passed on June 
18, 2015.   This Bill super-
sedes/modifies the older 

Bill C-68 from 1995.   

Several items will affect 
regular firearm owners/
users over the next two (2) 
years as these changes 

come into effect. 

All POLs are now deemed 
to be PALs as of last Sept. 

18. 

 

Next March 18, persons 
with RPALs were to have 
the Authorization To Trans-
port (ATT) automatically 
included as a condition of 

the RPAL. 

 

We will have to wait and 
see if the Liberal Govern-

 

Restricted PAL holders 
should, as of March 18, 
2016, have their RPAL act 

as an ATT.  

 

We are not certain if the 
new Liberal Federal Gov-
ernment will change these 
and/or other parts of Bill 
C- 42 passed by the Con-
servatives shortly prior to 

their defeat. 

Amongst your NEW YEAR 
RESOLUTIONS try to add, 
‘getting a non-shooter in-
terested in one of the rec-

reational shooting sports’. 

~ Alec Farquharson   250-

376-3596  

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S  A T  A  G L A N C E  

F I R E A R M  R E P O R T  
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Our new trap machine has 

arrived.  We've also in-

stalled the base for the 

manual trap.  The throw-

ing head will be installed 

when the signage arrives. 

~ Brian Erickson, Shotgun 

Director 

gun event Sunday.  Also, 

weather permitting a pot-

luck supper Saturday.   

 

On June 16-19 There is a 

Black Powder Cartridge 

Silhouette Shoot at the 

Heffley Creek gun range 

located on Sullivan Valley 

Road.  

Our upcoming events are 

a s  f o l l o w s : 

 

April 16-17 Heffley Creek 

Club Spring Fling. The 

Range opens for camp set 

up at noon April 15.   The 

event consists of Rifle (2 

trails), pistol (1 trail), hawk 

and knife trail, and shot 

S H O T G U N  R E P O R T  

B L A C K  P O W D E R  R E P O R T  

C O W B O Y  R U S T  R E M O V E R  
single action revolvers, a 

pistol calibre lever action or 

exposed hammer pump ac-

tion rifle, and a double barrel 

or 1897 style pump shotgun. 

We shoot mostly at steel 

targets and the shooter that 

completes the course of fire, 

usually 10 revolver, 10 rifle 

and 4-6 shotgun rounds, the 

fastest wins that stage, how-

ever, misses are assessed a 

5 second penalty each. 

The Palmer’s Gulch Cowboys 

will hold their first Cowboy 

Action Match of 2016, on 

April 17th. The Rust Remover 

match is an annual event 

that is held on the 3rd Sunday 

of April.  We compete in 4-6 

stages depending on weather 

and number of competitors. 

The Rust Remover is the first 

match of the year for most of 

us and is more for fun than 

serious competition. Cowboy 

Action Shooting involves 2 
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Anyone who is interested is 

encouraged to come out and 

observe one of the fastest 

growing, family friendly, 

shooting sports. We require 

glasses for all spectators and 

competitors and encourage 

the use of hearing protection. 

The Palmer’s Gang is plan-

ning on hosting a CAS famili-

arization event on the 3rd 

Sunday of July. Attendees will 

be given basic instruction 

and be able to shoot a simpli-

fied course of fire to give 

them hands on experience. 



Sad Loss To All 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is with great sadness that I have to tell you that we lost Les Hanson 

on March 5th, 2016, just short of his 74th birthday. 

He is survived by his wonderful wife Pat that he said he never could 
earn any Brownie Points because he was always getting into trouble, 

but who he loved deeply 

and two children Amanda and Matt. 

He had won the battle with cancer and died of a Heart attack. 

There will be no services held. 

He will be missed by all who knew and loved him. 

Cards can be sent to: 

Pat Hanson 

4853 Clearwater Valley Road 



 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

CORE Course hunter training April 23/24 
 

     Ted Hardaker and Alec Farquharson will put on a CORE (HUNTER TRAINING) course April 
23/24.   This date assures that students will have their certification for LEH entries for this sea-
son.  No assurance that we will be doing another program in the early Spring.   Please contact 

Alec or Ted @ 250-376-3596 or 250-573-4091 to register or inquire.   

     The Kamloops Fish & Game Club offers a subsidy to members that successfully partake of this 

course. 

     When you send the papers away it takes about 1 week to obtain your Resident Hunter Num-

ber. 

     Contact Alec @ 250-376-3596 if you require your PAL (Federal Firearms License) which takes 

about 2 months to process. 

       

    If you are selling a firearm, you must ensure that the purchaser has a valid (not expired) PAL for 
that class of firearm.  You must contact the Canadian Firearm Center if it is a Restricted or Pro-

hibited firearm prior to the sale. 

 

Alec Farquharson   250-376-3596 













Gun Range located at:  

7385 Sullivan Valley Road 

Heffley Creek BC 

V0E 1Z1  

President Rick Totten 

250-374-9899 rmtotten@shaw.ca 

Vice President Bob DeAngelis 

250-372-0416 cariboolefty@shaw.ca 

History of the Heffley Creek Gun Club 

In 1983 a handful of target shooters held a meeting to draw 
up plans for a target shooting facility and established the Hef-

fley Creek Gun Club. 

So began an association of target shooters sharing common 
interest.  Some primary responsible individuals were Jack 

Walton, Elmer Hart and Norval Card. 

Our club was registered under the societies act on the 19th 
day of July 1983, making it an official non-profit organization.  
Objectives are to provide club facilities for the use of our club 
members, and promote responsible use of firearms.  The Club 
attracts people from all walks of life, with members aging from 

12 years old to some 80+ years of age. 

The facilities consist of a shotgun tower and trap house, a 
covered 200 meter Pistol range, a Black powder range with 
several trails, a Cowboy action shooting facilities, and a cov-
ered 500 meter Rifle Range with 10 benches.  Our facilities 
host many years of popular Black Powder "B.C. Rendezvous", 
Cowboy Action Shooting events, and Smallbore and High 

Power Canadian National Silhouette Championships. 

Currently our membership is over 400 members.  The mem-
bership fees are amongst the lowest in B.C. and include 
$5,000,000 liability insurance.  The range is located 4 km 
from the Heffley Creek store traveling east on the Sun Peaks - 
Todd Mountain road, and from there you turn left onto Sullivan 
Valley road and drive approximately 2 km to the gun range 

gate. 

"Target shooting is a lifetime sport" 

H E F F L E Y  C R E E K   
G U N  C L U B  

 

F U N  O N  B L A C K P O W D E R  T R A I L  S H O O T  

H E F F L E Y  C R E E K  G U N  C L U B :   
 

P R O V I D I N G   F A C I L I T I E S  F O R  
S A F E  S H O O T I N G  A L W A Y S  

We are Eco-Friendly! 

For schedules and Forms: 

http://www.heffleycreekgunclub.com/ 


